

23 January 2018

C92036

Caleb Lane fyi-request-7072-ac80fda3@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Mr Lane

Thank you for your email of 30 December 2017, asking if wives of inmates are allowed to use sperm for IVF treatment that has been frozen at sperm banks from their partners who are in prison.

I can advise that Corrections does not have any policies or restrictions in place that would prevent the wife of a prisoner using their sperm for IVF treatment.

I trust this information is of help to you.

Yours sincerely

Michelle Morehu

Manager Ministerial Services

Corporate Services

